
 

 
 

Project Announcement  
Jamestown Lower Main Street Bridge Replacement 

Project Set to Start early June 2018 
 

The Town of Jamestown, with contractor SEMA Construction, is ready to start the Lower Main Street Bridge 
Replacement project 

Project Overview  
On Monday, June 4, the Town of Jamestown, with contractor SEMA Construction, will begin the Lower 
Main Street Bridge Replacement project. The goal of this project is to improve the capacity of the Lower 
Main St. crossing of James Creek by replacing the existing Lower Main St. bridge with a wider and higher 
bridge.  
 
Work includes removing the existing bridge and 
constructing a new one; detour installation; paving 
and striping operations.  
 
SEMA Construction is the lead contractor for this 
$1.06 million project. Work is expected to be 
completed in late September 2018. 
 
 
Pedestrian and Traffic Impacts  
Starting Monday, June 11, crews will work on the 
project site, from 7 a.m. to 5 P p.m.; Monday 
through Friday.     
 
Pedestrian and motorized vehicle access to the bridge will be closed, with a detour in place from CR 94 to 
Lower Main Street until early September. The Lower Main Street detour will be one lane, with stop signs in 
both directions. The speed limit will be reduced to 10 MPH and parking will not be permitted on Lower 
Main St. near the bridge during working hours.    
 
As the detour is one lane, please use extra caution when entering and exiting the detour, and please be 
patient as occasional short delays may occur during the course of construction.  
 
 This project is weather-dependent, and the schedule may be altered, including extended working hours up 
to 7 p.m.  
 
Contact Information 
To keep you informed of the project progress and upcoming activities, we’ll provide weekly updates via 
email.  If you would like to be added to our distribution list, or if you have any question or comment, 
please contact us at the phone number or email address below: 
Phone: 720-634-6677  
Email: lowermainstreetbridgeproject@gmail.com 

mailto:lowermainstreetbridgeproject@gmail.com

